
INDIA:  Unspeakable tragedy gripped Gorakhpur when a hospital 
was unable to pay for oxygen used for patients.  The supply was 
turned off and more than 72 children died.  (left) Reassuring 
these families that God sees and desires to lift their sorrow is 
critical.  Tragedies like these are all-too-common across the sub-
continent.  This amazing little fellow (right) is a reminder of just 

how powerful God’s love is.  Shocked by an event he witnessed as a toddler, he began to 
speak incessantly.  Every school rejected him until his parents brought him to the Living 
Hope Campus.  After hearing the Gospel, the entire family became followers of Christ and 
little Vishwa is now receiving the help he needs.   
 
 

NIGERIA:  In the arid, desert region of Northern Nigeria, 
5.2 million people, displaced by Boko Haram, are now 
facing severe food scarcity.  Of the more than 300 
churches CWM has helped to establish in Nigeria, 
approximately 10% are in this area.  Sir J.K. Udeze has 
recently conducted follow-up of churches planted in the 
Makurdi Diocese in 2010, three of which have closed 

when their pastors left in fear.  The largest church in that area, “known as NKST, 
does not discourage believers from practicing witchcraft, drunkenness, and 
immorality.”  They need a church that preaches truth.  The group to the right needs 
help to complete their building.  The rainy season was tough for them under their 
tree!   All of the churches need help with basic provisions, land for buildings, chairs, sound equipment, etc.   
 
 
NORTH STARKVILLE OUTREACH:  God provides!  In May, the organization that provided our Americorps VISTA 

staff decided not to renew their grant.  This program provided 3 full-time workers 
for us at absolutely no cost to the ministry!  Loss of these workers was devastating.  
BUT GOD!  Another local organization has agreed to serve as our umbrella, and we 
currently have four full-time workers!  They do not officially start until September 
11, but since that is also the start date of Youth Community Explosion, we have 
asked them all to begin this month so that we can train them and then plan and 
prepare for the semester before we start.  We hope to provide a love offering for all 
of these precious young adults.  Two of our students who have aged-out of the 
program are returning to serve as junior counselors!  We are so proud of them!   
 
 

I’m so grateful for our CWM family of partners!  As Paul said, “I thank my God upon every remembrance of you.”  
Bless you dear ones!  Let’s keep living for the Kingdom! 
 
Blessings abundant, 

   
Lee Ann Williamson
  
  
  
  

Blake Adams, Maggie Connor, 

Leah Winters, Sarah Brister 

Directors, Lee Ann & Lori; Construction, Bob Coblentz & Albert Larry,  

Office Assistant, Peggy Wilson 


